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Pride is defined as a feeling of deep pleasure or satisfaction 

derived from one's own achievements, the achievements of 

those with whom one is closely associated. 

One of our key universals at LRCS is pride and that should 

apply to everything our students and staff do. We should all have pride in our 

work as a means of driving us to do better. Wearing uniforms is another way 

students show pride in their school. 

When instilled in the young, pride is a building block of a healthy self-esteem. 

This is important and necessary to promote a positive self-worth. A child 

needs to hear that he or she has done something well and be acknowledged. 

As Principal I have had good reason in recent times to feel great pride in 

many of our students. 

I was privileged to be a guest at the 

Year 12 Formal in recent weeks and it 

was with pride that I surveyed our   

students “dressed to the nines”. My 

pride stemmed from the fact that they 

had achieved the milestone of         

finishing Year 12, overcoming the    

trials and tribulations that go with it. 

On the 7th November I farewelled 19 of our students who were travelling to 

Tamworth for the bi-annual Creative Arts Public Education Regional         

Spectacular (CAPERS). CAPERS involves 1700 staff and students from     

regional NSW who play instruments, dance and sing in front of large           

audiences during three performances at The Tamworth Regional                

Entertainment Complex. Our school is the one travelling the furthest. 

We had our Aboriginal Dance Group performing as well as our primary dance 

performing. Four students performed with students from other schools in the 

Concert Band, while Mr Schembri performed in the Show Band. 

I would like to pay tribute to the staff who have made this possible: Jess 

Brown, Samuel Jackson-Bolton, Rebecca Jarvis and Lucas Schembri. They 

have been ably supported by Jen Pickard and the office staff. These sorts of 

opportunities where students can display their pride happen because good 

staff work hard! 

Congratulations to all involved and I am sure you will have many stories to tell 

of your Tamworth adventures. 

Principal:     Mr Richard Finter           

Deputy Principal:    Mrs Margaret Morriss                     
PO Box 294, Kaolin Street 
Lightning Ridge   NSW 2834 
T 02 68290511      F  02 68290137 
E lightningr-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Join us on  

CAPA  School 

Performance 

Wed 6th Dec 

K - 6 PBL Reward Pool 

Party  

Tues 12th Dec 

Presentation Day 

Wed 13th Dec 

Last Day of Term 4  

Fri 15th Dec 

P & C Meeting  

Tue 21st Nov  

5pm 

Parent Information 

Evening  

Year 6 - 7 Transition  

Thurs 30th Nov  

Kindy Start  

Fri 17th Nov  

Primary Assembly  

Mon 20th Nov  

2pm 
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Secondary Deputy Principal’s Report  

murrgu = white cockatoo 

Music Awards  

During Week 5 students in Years 7 - 10 

are sitting Yearly Exams in most        

subjects, these results will be included in 

their Yearly reports. 

Students are now working towards    

completing course work, assessment tasks and practical 

projects. School continues until Friday 15th December, 

students need to bring all their equipment and be ready 

for learning until the end of the year. 

Mrs Caley, our careers advisor, has organised a number of opportunities for our Stage 4 & 5 students, 

these include work experience programs, career emersion programs—something for everyone. It is      

essential that all students arrive on time to school or they may miss out on these courses. 

  Byron James          Kingston Kirkpatrick       Teo Malinovic  

Each week all students who have been following our Turtle Goals and displaying positive behaviour are 

put into a draw. Two students from Primary and Secondary are drawn out.  These students then get to 

choose a song which will be played for our new bell music. Congratulations to our Week 6 winners. 



Primary Assistant Principal’s Report  

Term 4 is flying! Our students are beginning to show signs of weariness. Please ensure 

you maintain a sound bedtime routine and if possible, minimise the amount of junk food 

your child is consuming. This will help them to regulate their behaviour at school. 

Most of our primary students are generally a compliant and respectful bunch of children. 

Unfortunately, there are a few who buck the system and create unnecessary work for our staff. 

There has been a rise in primary students vaping. You may have seen reports about the dangers of    

vaping and the number of young people who have developed lung disease or died as a result. Please 

have a serious conversation with your child about the dangers. 

Two other ongoing battles include the wearing of caps to school. The red school bucket hat is the only hat 

we expect to see students wearing at school. Chewing gum is also causing problems. Students are       

bringing gum and sharing it at school. We are having to regularly help students remove chewing gum from 

the bottom of their shoes to prevent it being walked into the classroom. Please help us to keep LRCS a 

gum free school by explaining to your child that it is a banned item. 

The students at Lightning Ridge Central School certainly 

have some wonderful opportunities. The swim scheme was 

a very successful program. Charlotte did an amazing job in 

helping all students to improve in confidence and style. I 

would like to extend a special thanks to Charlotte Van-Wilpe 

for designing great lessons, monitoring progress and        

especially for staying in the water for such a long time to 

ensure every student got the most out of the 10-day        

program. I would also like to thank Miss Stephen, Mr Flaus, 

Miss Kylie and Miss Justine for their assistance in the water. 

A big thank you also goes to Mrs Wykes, on top of her very busy work schedule, she offered to drive the 

bus so that our students did not have to walk to the pool each day. 

As you would all be aware, the performing arts 

is a big part of our LRCS lifestyle. Students are 

busy preparing for the extravaganza CAPA 

night which will be held on 6th December at 

the Lightning Ridge Bowling Club. Tickets are 

on sale soon.  

A troupe of privileged students have taken part 

in CAPERS in Tamworth, the students had the 

experience of a lifetime. Once again, I’d like to acknowledge the hard work and dedication of the staff who 

prepared the students for this grand event and gave up their personal time to accompany the students. A 

big thank you to Mrs Jarvis, Mr Schembri, Mr Finter, Jess Brown, Samuel Jackson-Bolton and our          

Director, Education and Leadership, Mr Chris Jackson who plays a pivotal role in organising the event 

every two years. 

Jacob McGovern and I are taking part in the 

“Swim for sick kids” fundraiser. We would love 

your support - if you’d like to sponsor us, any 

small donation would be appreciated. 

Jacob’s team is called - Ridge swimmers and 

I am swimming solo - Adrienne Fox. 

We thankyou for your support!! 



Library 
Stage two and S23N have been learning to code Dash   

robots via the ‘Blockly’ App. Students have been very     

creative in their programming and presentation of Dash to 

meet their weekly challenges. Each challenge has involved 

coding Dash to include movement, sounds and lights.  

Tasks have included: turning Dash into an animal of choice (real or I       

maginary), a Dash-ion Parade where Dash strutted his best self on the    

runway, making a maze out of blocks and creating the algorithm for Dash to 

make his way through, and an individual assessment task to code Dash to 

travel in the shape of a square, incorporating a variety of coding blocks to 

the algorithm.  

Having Dash robots at LRCS for the past six weeks has been an absolute 

blast and we will be very sad to see Dash go as we return our borrowed 

STEM 4L kit back to the DoE. Students computational thinking and coding skills have grown tremendously 

through this opportunity  

Library Days 

Tuesday – S1D (Clark), S2H (Russo) 

Wednesday – S3C (Moly), S3B 

(Signorotto), S1B (Britts), S1Y (Duncan) 

Thursday – S23N (Richardson), S2O 

(Ellery), ES1P (Bird), MC1 (Loader) 

Library Opening Times 

Monday/Friday lunch time – Highschool 

students (Years 7-12) 

Tuesday/Wednesday lunch time – Primary 

students (Years K-6) 



 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Wah Sommanusthida Year 8 

Wah was nominated by Miss Ravot for her study and exam preparation 

time effectively. 

Top Effort Wah! 

 

 

Eli was nominated by Charlotte and Miss Loder for fantastic effort and participation 

in swimming lessons. 

Keep up the great work Eli! 

Worth your Weight in Opal  

Eli Jacobson S2O 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Kane Duncan S3C 

Kane was nominated by Charlotte and Miss Loder for fantastic effort and participa-

tion in swimming lessons. 

Well done Kane! 

 

 

Jack was nominated by Charlotte and Miss Loder for fantastic effort and 

participation in swimming lessons. 

Awesome work Jack! 

Worth your Weight in Opal  

Jack Pryor S1Y 



Leadership Camp 

Last week, Leaders and Student Representatives from 

Lightning Ridge Central School attended a leadership 

camp at the Warrumbungle National Park                   

Environmental Education Centre. 

The activities included camping, hiking, impromptu 

speeches, group problem solving and leadership style 

skits, amongst others.  

All students represented our school with respect,        

responsibility and pride.  

Stage 4 Science 

Year 8 students learning about Energy transfers, Kinetic 

and potenrial energy, using spheros and cotton reel toys, 

they are working scientifically collecting quantitative data 

and organising this using the iPads and learning heat 

transfers through conduction. 

All Secondary students are required to own a Scientific 

calculator for math lessons. 

Calculators are available to purchase at our school 

front office, for $25 each. 

 



CAPERS Mega Raffle 
A massive thank you to all who purchased a ticket in our CAPERS Mega raffle, supporting our students to 

attend Tamworth this week!  

Congratulations to our lucky winners!  

1st - Tess McMillan 

Yeti 47Ltre Tundra Cooler donated by Lightning Ridge Outback Resort. 

2nd - Jodi Nagy 

Signed John Murray book and 10 pack of assorted prints donated by John Murray Art Gallery. 

3rd - Chris Walford 

Laser Bluetooth Sound bar and Subwoofer donate by Lightning Ridge District Bowling Club and a     

voucher for pizza donated by Crust and Co. 

4th - Quenisha Walford 

$200 Opal Cave voucher donated by Herman and Sandy Kreller. 

5th - Brian Kennedy 

Compact Food Processor donated by LRE and $20 voucher donated by Duncan’s Fashion and Coffee. 

6th - Tess McMillan 

$60 Voucher from Smokin M BBQ donated by the McCabe's and 10 Drink voucher donated by Opal 

Street Café. 

7th - Gemma Roper 

$100 Lost Sea Opals donated by Jo Lindsay and $20 voucher donated by Duncan’s Fashion and Coffee. 

8th - Ruby Bamford 

$50 voucher donated by Bruno’s Italian Restaurant and $50 voucher donated by Mr Cheap Mitre 10. 

9th - Judy Melonas 

$50 voucher donated by Naomi Jaynes Hair Studio and a $50 voucher donated by Nobbies Bar and Grill. 

10th - Gavin Thompson 

$50 voucher donated by Mr Cheap Mitre 10 and a Great Man Cave pack donated by Outback Opal 

Tours. 



CAPERS Tamworth 
A word from Mrs Jarvis - I would just like to say a massive congratulations to all of our amazingly talented 

students who recently performed in CAPERS in Tamworth! The magnitude of putting something like this 

together is huge, it takes a ginormous effort from every single person involved, and there aren't enough 

words to express how unbelievable proud the students of LRCS have made us all. Thank you to everyone 

who helped out, whether that was donating to our fundraisers, donating time, helping with rehearsals, and 

the list goes on and on. Thank you to the families and care givers for trusting us to take these kids away.  

Jess Brown, Sam Jackson-Bolton, Lucas Schembri and Richard Finter - thank you for everything! And a 

special shout out to Jen Pickard, who worked hard behind the scenes, and Kylie, who not only helped our 

Primary students with rehearsals, but also donated make-up and accessories to  

really help our kids shine.  

A lot goes on behind the scenes and I am truly grateful for everyone who helped 

make this dream a reality for our students. 

Our LRCS Secondary First Nations 

dance students made us proud! No 

only did they dance their hearts out 

for our a thousand people at         

CAPERS, they also displayed      

outstanding behaviour in Tamworth 

throughout the whole week! 

 

Jess & Sam 


















